
Town of Bartlett
Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, October 27, 2020 

Meeting via Zoom  
 

Attendees:  Chairman Gene Chandler, Selectman Vicki Garland, Selectman August Vincent
 
Meeting opened at 2:36 p.m.
 
Chairman Chandler and Selectman Vincent attended the meeting in person.  Selectman 
Garland attended via Zoom.
 
Selectman Garland came to Town Hall on Tuesday, 10/27/2020 in the morning to sign 
checks, letters and building permits.  Chairman Chandler and Selectman Vincent signed items
throughout the meeting.
 
Selectman Garland reported that she stopped by the fire station and had a tour with new Fire 
Chief Jeff Currier.  It is well organized and looking nice.
 
Chairman Chandler reported there is a $4000.00 fee to amend the current permit for work 
being done on the Rocky Branch.  We will work with NRCS for reimbursement of this fee.
 
AA Lynn Jones reported that Moderator Norman Head has made good progress with the 
general election.  He has good volunteers.  Voting will take place from 8 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. at 
the Josiah Bartlett Elementary School at 1313 US Route 302 in Bartlett.  A training session for 
Ballot Clerks will be held on Wednesday, 10/28/2020 in the Town Hall Meeting Room at 4:00
p.m.
Due to the election, Town Clerk Cheryl Nealley will be closed on Tuesday, 11/3/2020 and 
Wednesday, 11/4/2020.  She will reopen on Friday, 11/6/2020.  This has been posted in 
several locations.
 
The next Selectmen’s Meeting will be Monday, November 2, 2020 due to the General Election 
on Tuesday, 11/3/2020.  NH DOT will be holding a hearing at the beginning of the meeting 
starting at 2:30 p.m. The hearing is for the preservation efforts on Bartlett Bridge Number 
153/108 as part of the Bartlett Jackson 41989 project.
 
AA Lynn Jones reported that a complaint has been received regarding political flags being 
attached to tree on Hurricane Mountain Road possibly in the state’s right of way.  The state 
has been made aware of the concern.
 
Selectman Garland inquired if a complaint had been received regarding noise from a home 
based business near a rental property.  None have been received at this time.
Discussion of noise ordinances took place.  Reviewed best procedure for a new zoning 
ordinance is to go through the Planning Board.
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:54 p.m.
 
Respectfully submitted,



 
Mary Miller
Secretary


